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Fund Raising’s Sluggish Recovery 
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Giving in First Half of 2011 Shows Economy’s Impact 

The economy continues to cause problems for charity fund raising, according to a new study of giving in the 

first half of the year.  The study, based on data from more than 800 groups, found that more than half achieved 

no increases or saw donations drop. Thirty percent of the groups said they had a decline, while 25 percent said 

giving was flat.  Big organizations are recovering faster than small ones, the study found. About 57 percent of 

charities with budgets of $3-million or more said contributions rose; when all groups were counted, just 44 

percent managed to raise more. 

 

Spending Paid Off 

Fund-raising results showed few differences among charities with different causes. The only exceptions were 

social-service groups—50 percent of which chalked up increases—and international organizations, 20 percent 

of which saw improvements. Charities that spent more on fund raising were doing better than others, the study 

found.  For instance, six in 10 groups that spent more on e-mail and other Internet fund-raising tactics saw 

giving rise. However, the survey said, few groups are spending more on those methods: Just 30 percent of 

charities expanded spending on online efforts. 

 

The study was conducted by the Nonprofit Research Collaborative, a coalition of seven organizations that focus 

on philanthropy. Members of the collaborative are: the Association of Fundraising Professionals, Blackbaud, 

the Foundation Center, the Giving USA Foundation, GuideStar, Indiana University’s Center on Philanthropy, 

and the Urban Institute’s National Center for Charitable Statistics, 

The report is available free at http://www.guidestar.org. 

 

http://www2.guidestar.org/rxg/news/publications/nonprofits-and-economy-fall-2011.aspx

